
PZC Case # 16-1-173, Camarena Subdivision, 535 N Webster  

Petitioner: Sylvia Kanney   Submitted By:  Kasey Evans, AICP 

 
I have concerns about the requested front yard setback variance for Lot #2 of 20' 
vs the normally required setback of 30'.  This sidewalk is used very heavily by 
commuters and I am concerned that vehicles parked in the driveway of the 
proposed new home would encroach on the sidewalk.    
 
I am the homeowner at 540 N Eagle and we have an existing detached garage that 
is adjacent to the proposed new home on Lot #2.  This garage has a setback of 24' 
on the corner that is adjacent to the proposed new home on Lot #2.   This garage 
will be the closest existing structure to the proposed new home. 
 
Therefore, I recommend the front yard setback variance for Lot #2 be set at a 
minimum of 24' to keep it consistent with setback of the closest existing structure 
and allow more room for vehicles so they do not obstruct the sidewalk. 
 
The difference in buildable area by increasing the front yard setback from 20’ to 

24’ is minimal and still allows room to build a two-story house of well over 6,000 

square feet using all other R1B setbacks.  Buildable Area with 20’ setback = 3,568 

square feet.  Buildable Area with 24’ setback = 3,324 square feet. 

While a request for an additional 4' of front yard setback (from 20' to 24') does 

not seem like much, I think it makes a significant aesthetic difference in keeping 

the setback consistent with the nearest existing structure and not having a 

detrimental impact on the neighborhood.  From a practical standpoint, it also 

makes a significant difference to help ensure vehicles do not encroach on the 

sidewalk that is heavily used by commuters. 

 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Tim Vos 

 





Detached garage and home at 540 N Eagle Street



Detached garage at 540 N Eagle Street looking towards the existing detached garage at 535 N Webster Street




